I, Edmund Miller, have been sidewalk counseling since 1987. In the city of Detroit, I have sidewalk counseled for about 18 years. Of all the stories that I could tell, I will tell only one. While standing in the doorway of my classroom at Father Gabriel Richard High School, a woman approached me, with tears in her eyes. Behind her walked her son, who was entering the school as a freshman. The woman did not explain her tears, but I understood them, because she had met me many years before in front of an abortion facility. At that time, she was pregnant with the boy who was now entering the school as a freshman. We offered her help then, and were able to provide good housing for her in Ypsilanti. In later years, with the help of pro-lifers, Edwardo was able to attend a good private school in Ann Arbor, and he is now a junior at Father Gabriel Richard High School. Edwardo is a young man with great promise. Edwardo is a person. He always has been.